
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday evening, October 12, 2010 at 7:40 
p.m. 
  
Present:  Theresa E. McNulty, Chair; Joseph L. Miksch, Clerk; Robert M. Condon 

George G. Samia, Town Administrator 
Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant 

 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Appointment 
 
Transfer of Common Victualer License 
 
 From: Ultimate Pizza, dba Pizza Tyme 
  David Garfinkle, Manager 
 
 To: Karras & Kallini, Inc., dba Pizza Tyme 
  Edward Abedelnour and Adel Kalada, Managers 
 
 Premises: 392 Pleasant Street 
 
David Garfinkle, Manager Untimate Pizza dba Pizza Tyme and Edward Abedelnour were present 
to request a transfer of the Common Victualer License at 392 Pleasant Street. 
 
M/Condon, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve the transfer of the Common Victualer from 
Ultimate Pizza, dba Pizza Tyme, David Garfinkle, Manager To: Karras & Kallini, Inc., dba Pizza 
Tyme, Edward Abedelnour and Adel Kalada, Managers; Premises: 392 Pleasant Street. 
 
Action Items 
 
M/Miksch, s/Condon, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the September 28, 2010 Board 
of Selectmen meeting. 
 
M/Miksch, s/Condon, approve the minutes of the October 5, 2010 Board of Selectmen meeting. 
Abstain - Condon 
 
Departmental Updates 
 
Dina Livingston, for the Town Clerk, was present and gave an overview of the state and 
happenings in the Town Clerk’s office. Ms. Livingston listed the accomplishments of the office 
and the many tasks performed by the staff. 
 
Robert Charles, Veterans’ Service Officer was present for a departmental update.  Mr. Charles 
gave an overview of the state and happenings of his department.   
 
Marilyn Thompson, Treasurer/Collector was present for a departmental update.  Ms. Thompson 
gave an overview of the state and happenings of her department.  Ms. Thompson explained to 
the Board and the residents the procedures taken with regards to taxes owed to the Town. 
 
Town Administrators Report 
 
Re-Cap Sheet Update 
 
Tax Classification Update 
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Mailbag 
 
Ms. McNulty remarked on the Council on Aging letter informing the Board of their loss of 
telephone service.  Ms. McNulty thanked the Council on Aging staff for going above and beyond 
their duties during that period. 
 
Ms. McNulty reported on the Old Colony Planning Council meeting that she and Mr. Samia 
attended regarding the process of setting up and funding an economic target area in town. 
 
Reminders 
 
Partner Home Care, in association with the East Bridgewater Board of Health, will administer flu 
shots to residents on Saturday, October 23, from 9 am – 11 am at the East Bridgewater High 
School. This clinic is for residents aged 50 and older, or for residents who are aged 18 and over 
and considered high risk, or who provide daycare, health care, caregiver, first responder or other 
essential services. Please note that children will not be vaccinated at this clinic, and you must be 
a resident of East Bridgewater to attend this clinic. Please contact the Board of Health with any 
further questions about the clinic at 508-378-1642. There is an information sheet available at the 
Town Hall.  
 
Open Forum 
 
No one present 
 
Mr. Miksch commented positively on the Union Street repaving project. 
 
M/Condon, s/Miksch, motion to adjourn. 
 
VOTE: Yes – McNulty, Miksch, Condon; a unanimous vote in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
 
 
 
___________________________Clerk 
Board of Selectmen  


